6 Rolla Gardens,
Rolla, Missouri,
July 16, 1957.

Dr. Henryk B. Stenzel,
3726 Colquitt Street,
Houston 6, Texas.

Dear Henflyk:

We were very happy to have your extended and "newsy" letter -:
of July 7. We are very glad indeed to hear of your new position
with.Shell. That should be a very nice situatlon; and a very
pleasant change from the rat-race that lyoulhave left. (And a chance
to do more paleontology than any teaching job allows.)

We hmve one more question, and then perhaps I shall cease
bombarding you with letters for a while. Do you know of any references
on fossil gastroliths of crustaceans, such as are found at some seasons
in the Recent jstacus? One of the problematica of Stone City Bluff
(also present in the Weches at Smithville) apparently is a tiny gastro-
1ith. (We are not 100 per cent sure, as the local crayfish do not
have gastroliths during this part of the year -~ and we have to find
good specimens of illustrations to be sure of our identification,)

Harriet joins me in all best regards.

Sincerely,

Dop-T. Frizeell





